WPCA Meeting
March 10, 2016
         7:00pm   
 
First Cong. Church, Old Lyme 
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
DRAFT

Members present, Richard Ramondetta, Bill Griffin, Bud Phelps, Ken Russell
Absent: Will Szestakow, Dick Hrinak 
Guest: Rita, Norb
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the special meeting of the WPCA at 7:00pm. 

Secretary’s report:  Bill Griffin made a motion to accept the minutes of the November meeting. The motion was seconded by Bud Phelps. The motion was voted and passed. 4-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out copies of the accounts. The first sheet was the Reconciliation Detail 

 for Jan.; this shows the reserve account. The next page is the Reconciliation detail for Feb. for the reserve account. The next sheet is the user account, and this reflects the payments for Jan. and the balance. The next page is the user fee showing payments made in Feb. and the ending balance. The next page shows the user fee aging account summary, as of March 9th. The next page shows the delinquent accounts for benefit assessment, as of March 10th. The next page is the User Fee Budget for July 2015 through June 2016. There needs to be an entry for the storage area expense. Bill Griffin made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Bud Phelps seconded the motion; the motion was voted and passed. 4-0-0
Maintenance Report:  Rich reported that there was grinder pump quit on xmas day. The damage was that the pump needs complete repair. 
False alarms were reported on the Stanhope pump, an adjustment to the float levels corrected the problem.
Envorontech will be sending a report and the billing.

Chairman Report: The open lot on North Rd. does not show a connection available on the records.

The Regan property connections to the sewer and water will be the responsibility of the homeowner. 

Rich reported the invoices from W&W are not correct, and Rich has asked for corrected billings.  

Old Business: Bill Griffin will be working with Rick to create a working maintenance manual for the WPCA. The cleaning schedules and what will be done and when. A type of check list.
New Business: Rich commented that it should be noted that if any renovations are done to the outside of a residence using a grinder pump, that the contractor or the homeowner should contact the WPCA to be sure the control box is not damaged during the process.

The Nardi pump was taken out of the ground and Rick had W&W check it out. There is a new basin installed and Nardi wants approval for where the pump is now installed. Rich described the location of the pump and the discharge into the pump from the house, (with a diagram), and two vendors said that inlet location would not hinder the function of the pump. The location of the pump can be approved, but 
although the inlet to the pump is not in the recommended area, and the pump will have sewage on the top, the experts at Crane Pump and Waste & water stated that this should not affect the normal operation of the pump. The pump is often under water. The WPCA will approve the location and they (WPCA) will also continue to monitor the repair records to see that this pump is not occurring repair expenses more than other pumps.

Motion: Bill Griffin made a motion to approve the location of the grinder pump on Nardi’s property. The motion was seconded by Ken. The motion was passed, 4-0-0
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
